PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 25th SEPTEMBER 2019

Date:                                            Wednesday 25th September 2019
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV                                                                                                   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      BW

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. There were apologies from HW who was ill. GM summarised matters which had been discussed at the June meeting.

Proactive Care Practitioner: Once again, there had been no change. There now seemed no prospect that the post would be filled in the forseeable future. The matter would be revived if and when that altered.

Video information screen / Bowel cancer screening information:  The video information screen in the waiting room was working well. Bowel cancer screening information was being displayed. Dr RP said that bowel cancer screening was offered to people in the 65 to 75 year age group on a three year cycle. To improve the take up rate, patients who had not responded when offered screening were being identified quarterly so that the screening centre could send out reminders.

Extended Access: Dr RP said that the Extended Access arrangements had now been in place for nearly a year. He continued to work one Saturday every four weeks. At previous meetings, members had queried why Dr RP was obliged to work one Saturday in four when individual doctors in the other, multiple GP, practices would do so less frequently. Dr RP said those doctors also did evening surgeries. Members observed that Dr RP himself provided an evening surgery. Dr RP said his evening surgery was now on a Monday evening. He said that an audit of the extended access arrangements would be held shortly. Members were concerned about the burden already fallig on Dr RP as a single practitioner.

Cap on patient list:  Further to the discussion at the June meeting, LV and HW had worked on a letter to go from the PPG to the CCG to express  the great concern members felt about the high number of patients on the patient list and the apparent pressure the CCG were applying to the practice to accept yet more. 

LV said the letter, although from the PPG, should actually be issued from the practice manager. That had yet to happen. (Subsequently, it was clear that HW had sent a revised draft to all members, including the practice, in August. Arrangements would now be made for the letter to issue as soon as possible.)  Matters to do with the patient list and excessive pressure on the practice would then be reviewed at our next meeting, after the CCG had received the letter and, hopefully, we had received their response.

Clinical Pharmacist:  At the June meeting, hopes had been expressed that by the time of this meeting a person would have been appointed to work jointly at our surgery and at another local surgery. Unfortunately, the other surgery, who were handling the recruitment process, had not been able to make an appointment from among the initial applicants. They were re-advertising. Dr RP said it was important that the post was filled as soon as possible, as there was much necessary work to be done in reviewing patients on long term medication and he did not have the time to do that himself.

AAA (Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm) screening:  Again, nothing had been heard from the Sussex AAA. Members agreed that the PPG would take no further action.

Care Navigation:  Dr RP said, for the reasons mentioned at the previous meeting, that only a limited number of patients had been referred to a local pharmacist, optician, dentist or other appropriate health professional who was part of the scheme. However, progresss was being made particularly in the case of patients with eye conditions. Specsavers and Hancock and Hancock were among the participating opticians. 

Primary Care Network (PCN): Dr RP had explained at previous meetings how the PCN was intended to function. All the GP practices in Hastings and St. Leonards (apart from the walk in facility at Station Plaza) were now part of one PCN, split into two hubs. 

CQC inspection: At the previous meeting, Dr RP had said that the CQC had indicated that they wanted to have a telephone consultation with him, lasting about an hour, as an interim measure between full inspections. However, they had attended in person, on 10 September, to address points from their last inspection. They were satisfied that the particular two matters they had commented upon – indemnity cover for the then practice nurse and temperature monitoring for the clinical fridge - had been addressed. On the former point, Dr RP said that from 1 April 2019 the NHS itself had decided to provide clinical negligence cover for doctors and staff. That made future checks on staff indemnity cover by the practice redundant. (Dr RP said while it was not a neccesity for staff, he would also continue with his personal indemnity insurance as liability cover for any reports, etc, he might write were outside the NHS provisions.) Regarding clinical fridge, Stability data had indicated that the fridge was performing as it should. High and low temperatures were now also recorded and there was no indication of a problem.

Dr RP was hopeful that the relevant CQC grading would be changed from 'requires improvement' to 'good'. The current CQC inspection protocol was, for those practices with a 'good' grading, that a full inspection would be held every five (rather than three) years. There would be yearly telephone consultations in the interim. 

Fax Machines:  Dr RP said the NHS had decided that all fax machines must be phased out. Repeat prescriptions would not be faxed but sent electronically by EPS.
Brexit: potential medication shortages: There had been media comment about potential shortages of medication in the event of difficulties following Brexit. Dr RP said that one prescribed drug – Fluoxetine – had been noted as particularly vulnerable to an interuption of the supply chain. Patients who were regularly prescribed the drug had been identified and steps taken to ensure a sufficiency of supply.
Emollients: Dr RP said attention needed to be drawn to the potential fire hazard of emollients – used by patients to ameliorate skin conditions. Many emollients were parafin / petroleum jelly based. Clothes could become infused with these flammable chemicals and present a serious fire risk.
Onerous patients: Dr RP said the practice had been coming under considerable strain from the demands of certain patients. There could be complex issues which might involve the mental health team at Woodlands, the Police, carers etc, but where the practice was still expected to expend very considerable resources on home visits, safeguarding issues, medication control, etc. Members greatly sympathised. They felt most strongly that where there was an evident serious mental health component that it was most unfair and indicative of a systemic failure of the NHS arrangements that a disproportionate burden should fall upon the GP practice who were not resourced to deal with it.
Meeting ended: At approximately 6.00 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 11th December 2019 at 5.00pm.

